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Guangzhou Pharmaceutical Company Limited

(a joint stock company with limited liability established in the People's Republic of China)

Announcement

The Company would like to announce that GZPHL has reached an agreement and letter of intent that GZPHL intends to use 122,630,000 State-owned shares of the Company for the Reorganisation of liabilities owing by GBPC.

It is hereby announced that Guangzhou Pharmaceutical Company Limited (the "Company") was advised by Guangzhou Pharmaceutical Holdings Limited ("GZPHL"), controlling shareholder of the Company, of its intention to use 122,630,000 State-owned shares of the Company (the "Shares"), representing 15.12% of the total share capital of the Company, held by it for the  reorganisation of liabilities (the "Reorganisation") owing by 廣州白雲山股份製藥有限公司 (Guangzhou Baiyunshan Pharmaceutical Company Limited) ("GBPC"). GZPHL currently holds 29.09% of GBPC. At present, GZPHL has reached an agreement and letter of intent with 19 creditors of GBPC (including assets management companies, commercial banks, rural credit unions, etc.) in respect of the Reorganization. Such agreement and letter of intent were approved by the Board of Directors of GZPHL on 20th November, 2001. The gradual implementation of the Reorganisation regarding the liabilities owing by GBPC upon approval by the Ministry of Finance of the State may result in the Shares being subject to pledge or assignment. Further announcement will be made by the Company with respect to the development of the matter on a timely basis.

This announcement is made in accordance with paragraph 2(2) of the Listing Agreement.

Guangzhou Pharmaceutical


Company Limited


Board of Directors

26th November, 2001


Please also refer to the published version of this announcement in Hong Kong I-mail/Hong Kong Economic Times.
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